Queensland Government

Cabinet – November 2021
Queensland Government response to the Parliamentary Crime and Corruption Committee’s Report on the Review of the Crime and Corruption Commission’s Activities (Report No. 106)
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. On 30 June 2021, the Parliamentary Crime and Corruption Committee (PCCC) tabled its Report No. 106 Review of the Crime and Corruption Commission (CCC) activities (the PCCC Report) in the Legislative Assembly, as required by section 292(f) of the Crime and Corruption Act 2001 (CC Act). 
2. On 19 May 2020, the PCCC resolved to incorporate into its five yearly statutory review of the activities of the CCC, its Inquiry into the CCC’s performance of its functions to assess and report on complaints about corrupt conduct, pursuant to sections 33 to 51 and 64 of the CC Act. 
3. The PCCC Report made 30 recommendations.
4. Pursuant to the requirements of the Parliament of Queensland Act 2001, an interim Government response was tabled in the Legislative Assembly on 30 September 2021.
5. The Government response supports in full or in-principle 20 of the 22 recommendations that are addressed to the Queensland Government and notes the eight remaining recommendations which are addressed to the PCCC, Queensland Parliament and the CCC.
6. Cabinet approved the tabling in Parliament of the Queensland Government response to the Parliamentary Crime and Corruption Committee Report No. 106, Review of the Crime and Corruption Commission’s activities.
7. Attachments:
· Queensland Government response to the Parliamentary Crime and Corruption Committee Report No. 106, Review of the Crime and Corruption Commission’s activities.
· Parliamentary Crime and Corruption Committee Report No. 106, Review of the Crime and Corruption Commission’s activities.
